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 Minutes from Oct. 3, 2018 Meeting
7:00 pm, WHS

8 Band Patrons were in attendance.
Tag Day Results and Feedback:
· Overall, $24,719 was raised, approximately $22,700 on Tag Day and $1,955 online. Several instruments were also donated. Last year, we raised $16,000, so there was a significant increase this year. 

· Busking was successful – we should do more of that next year. 

· It was suggested that Tag Day leadership rotate from year to year between the band, orchestra and chorus. This year, there was high participation among the band and chorus students, a little low for orchestra.

· Some routes didn’t have enough people to cover them and it was hard to know how many brochures each route needed. There was some overlap on the maps, which led to confusion.

· It worked well to have a freshman in each car. Next year, we should have the kids sign up for their groups in advance to make things quicker and easier on Tag Day morning.
Budget:

· Cathy Peterson reviewed the Treasurer’s report. We currently have $2,416 in available funds with $4,000-5,000 in anticipated expenses for the year.
Fundraisers:

· Bake Sales: Going well so far. Brownies and cookies sell well (not cupcakes).
· Instead of selling poinsettias, we will be selling holiday wreaths. There is no cost to the Patrons upfront. The profit will go toward each student’s individual trip cost. Orders are due Nov. 2 and will arrive (shipped directly to customer) Nov. 17- Dec. 8. Shipping is included in the price. Use one order form per item ordered. 

· White House Christmas Ornaments: Ron Peterson is selling them for $20 and the profit will go to the band.

· Oct. 9: Chipotle fundraiser. Unfortunately, the same night as the cheerleading competition, which the band students are encouraged to attend.

· Holiday Fair: Megan Booth will reach out to the Boosters for the date.

· Car Stickers: Megan ordered today; will sell for $5 each at the bake sale table.

· Candy: Candy has to be purchased upfront. Maybe we can have kids sign up ahead of time, so we don’t order too much. Customized labels are free. Patrons board will decide about candy at the next meeting.
· Popcorn: We are seeking a volunteer to lead this effort.

· Restaurants: Megan spoke with Celtic House. The owner is sending her some potential dates. They are happy to host a band fundraising evening, with performances, again.

· Jazz Café: We are seeking a volunteer to chair the Jazz Café in the spring.
Band Director’s Report and Discussion:
· New marching bass drums and harnesses are needed. This may be the next item Mr. Jessup requests Patrons funds to purchase.

· Order forms for concert uniforms are in. Volunteers are needed to help Make Fife with measuring the students. Current students who need a uniform in a new size need to be reminded to fill out the order form.

· There are still problems with Charms e-mail deliverability. Can we report this to Charms? Several people have reported not receiving the Charms emails.

· It was asked whether Mr. Jessup would consider sending one of the buses back early from the JMU competition, since many students would like to leave early to attend the Homecoming dance. Holly Jewell has offered to let Mr. Jessup know how many band kids have purchased Homecoming tickets. Mr. Jessup was noncommittal, but he is aware of the situation.
Other:

· We would like to purchase a podium skirt for the drum major’s podium. At the first competition, most of the bands had them. A vinyl one will only last 1-2 years, but is much less expensive than a fabric one. We could have one locally printed, with grommets. Maki offered to measure the stand at the game on Friday. We need to find out if there are any rules about what can be on the skirt.
Upcoming Meetings:
Band Patrons Meetings take place on the first Wednesday of the month.

Nov 7: Executive Board only

Dec 5: Full Patrons meeting (all band parents)
Submitted by Carlin Anderson, Secretary
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